
 STATE OF ILLINOIS  
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

 
 
52525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.   •  SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 • (217) 782-3516 FAX:  (217) 785-4111 
 
TRANSFERRED ELECTRONICALLY        
 
December 11, 2019 
 
Mark J. Turner, President 
Memorial Regional Health Services, Inc. 
4500 Memorial Drive  
Belleville, IL 62226 
 
RE: Permit Alteration:  Project #17-069 - Memorial Hospital-East Medical Clinics Building 
 Permit Holders:  Washington University Physicians in Illinois, Inc., BJC Health System 

d/b/a BJC Healthcare, Southwest Illinois Health Ventures, Inc., Metro-East Services, 
Inc., Memorial Regional Health Services, Inc. and Memorial Group, Inc 

 
Dear Mr. Turner: 
 
On December 10, 2019, the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board (State Board) 
approved the alteration requested for the above-captioned project.  The permit holders were 
approved to:  
 
increase the Permit Amount from $38,290,267 to $40,737,247, or 5.34%.  The total gross square 
footage remains unchanged at 70,650 GSF. The alteration does NOT propose the 
discontinuation or addition of any categories of service, or a change in the methods of financing 
of the project from what was approved in the permit. 
 
The permit holder is reminded that for the final realized cost report, any amount that exceeds the 
altered permit amount will be considered a cost overrun without a permit. The permit holder 
should note the post-permit requirements contained in "Subpart G" of 77 IAC 1130.  Adherence 
to the post-permit requirements is essential in maintaining a valid permit and is the responsibility 
of the permit holder. 
 
If you should have any questions please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate at 
217.782.3516 or Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Courtney Avery, Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
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